From: Donnell, William

Sent: Tuesday, January 16, 2018 3:42 PMTo: Greene, Robert <RGreene@aurora-il.org>Cc: Petschke, Nathan <petschkn@apd.aurora.il.us>

Subject: Request for a 4 way stop at Sherman and 4th Street

Bob,

Last night at the South Harbor neighbors meeting I received a request to upgrade the intersection of Sherman and 4th street from 2 way to a 4 way stop intersection.

I am told that cars speed Sherman Avenue which crosses the route that children from area use to walk to school.

I would request that a study be prepared for this intersection and this request placed on the GO committee.

Thanks, Bill

William M. Donnell 4th Ward Alderman 630-698-2516

